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URGENT CHILD PROTECTION CONFERENCE BEING HELD

	<<INSERT RECIPIENT'S NAME>>
<<Address Line 1>>
<<Address Line 2>>
<<Address Line 3>>
<<Post Code>>
	
	<<INSERT SENDER'S NAME>>
<<Address Line 1>>
<<Address Line 2>>
<<Address Line 3>>
<<Post Code>>

	
	Secure email address:
	<<INSERT>>

	
	Direct dial/ext:
	<<INSERT>>

	
	Ask for:
	<<INSERT>>

	
	Our ref:
	<<INSERT>>

	
	Date:
	<<INSERT>>


Family name:

Date:

Time:

Venue:
Dear Dr………

It has been decided, following initial concerns and subsequent investigation by police and children’s social services (s47 enquiries under the children Act 1989), that a child protection conference needs to be held. 

I am writing to ask you for information from your records regarding the family.
I have attached a GP conference report form for your completion; we have already added details of the people involved in the child protection conference. If you prefer to dictate a letter please include information which covers the headings on the report format. Your report/letter is required 48 hours prior to the conference and should sent directly from an nhs.net address to the identified gcsx account. 
Conference reports are routinely shared with the family and other invited agencies before the conference commences. It is an expectation that you share your report with the children’s parents or carers when it is completed either face to face or by means of copying your report to the family.

We appreciate the delicate relationship that a GP has with their patients and you may request that sensitive information is released in a limited fashion either to selected individuals or via the chair of the conference.

We do attempt to circulate professional reports via secure email prior to the conference, however if this has not been possible we ask that professionals arrive 30 minutes prior to the start time to read reports .You will receive minutes to keep on the family’s records. On rare occasions you may be asked to become a member of the core group which will be held directly following on from the conference. 

Yours sincerely

Child Protection Administration Lead
Relevant guidance:
For your guidance, GMC advice is that doctors should participate fully in child protection procedures, attend meetings wherever practical and co-operate with requests for information as they play a crucial role in protecting children from abuse and neglect.
The BMA advises that doctors should send a written report and as far as possible attend the conference but we recognise that attendance will be more important in some cases than others.  If you are unable to attend please consider sending a representative or discussing the situation with another health professional who will be attending such as the family’s health visitor or school nurse.
Disclosure of information between professionals from different agencies takes place within agreed protocols for information sharing (both the law and the GMC permit disclosure of information where it is necessary to protect a child against a risk of significant harm. In such cases the public interest in protecting children overrides the patient’s interest in maintaining confidentiality.) This applies equally to information about children who may be subject to abuse as well as to relevant information about third parties such as adults who may pose a threat to children or be neglectful of them.
Further detailed guidance regarding the General practitioners role in Child Protection is contained within:
General Medical Council:  0-18 years: Guidance for all doctors
http://www.gmc-uk.org/guidance/ethical_guidance/children_guidance_index.asp
British Medical Association: Child Protection – a tool kit for doctors

www.bma.org.uk
Royal College for General Practitioners: Safeguarding Children and young People: A toolkit for General Practice - http://www.rcgp.org.uk/clinical_and_research/safeguarding_children_tookit.aspx 
See PCT Independent Contractors Website for Kent version - www.easternandcoastalkent.nhs.uk/home/independent-contractors/ 
Your Named Nurse for Child Protection can also be contacted for advice.
Please see the attached section of the BMA Child protection toolkit for further guidance. The full document is available at www.bma.org.uk 
� EMBED PBrush  ���
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